### **NEWSLETTER**



#### BOOT LAKE ASSOCIATION Volume 4 7/27/99

## **Boot Lake Association Meeting Highlights of 6/6/99**

Twelve members were on hand to participate in the June lake association meeting:

- RE: Fish Stocking 23% of our lake contour is less than 15 ft. deep. The DNR stocks fingerlings at 1 lb. per acre of this area. In a DNR gill net survey of 53 fish, 3 were identified to be naturally produced.
- The DNR will do an electronic survey in 2000. This will help the DNR get specific on future stocking. A pre and post survey follow up will be done.
- A DNR representative has offered to speak at a future Boot Lake Asso. meeting.
- No decision was made on whether to have the lake association stock on opposite DNR years.
- <u>Culvert Replacement</u>: Further action should be initiated by the landowners affected by the culvert replacement. It was suggested that another transit be shot this summer. Topic will be placed on the August agenda.
- New glossy prints of Eurasian watermilfoil and pamphlets were available. It was suggested to give extras to the lake resorts for education of tourists. One should be posted at the public access.
- A beaver nuisance was reported and discussed. Trappers were asked to help with this problem, but they declined due to the unstable spring fed shoreline.
- It was suggested that the 'Spawning Area' sign be placed at the south end of the lake next spring to protect the bass spawning area. The sign would be removed at bass opening.

## **Current Officers will Serve Lake Association 1999-2000**

A motion was made at the June meeting that the current officers remain in their position for the term of July 1999 - June 2000.

Officers present accepted the nomination and the motion was carried.

## NEXT LAKE ASSOCIATION MEETING:

SUNDAY, AUGUST 22ND, 1:00PM at the lake home of Jim and Judy Theisen

A POT LUCK WILL FOLLOW!!

#### MEMBERSHIP DUES FOR JULY 1999 THRU JUNE 2000 ARE NOW BEING COLLECTED!

Membership dues are \$10.00 per family. You may mail in your dues to Barb Stecker, Treasurer, 33283 Co. Hwy. 46, Park Rapids,MN z/56470. Dues will also be collected at the meeting on August 22nd.

REMINDER: Please forward your new 911 address to us. Thank you.

# ENJOY A SAFE AND HAPPY SUMMER!

サンプスをサイトネットナー

### BOOT LAKE ASSOCIATION 1999-2000 MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE DUE JULY 1ST AT \$10.00 PER FAMILY

NEXT MEETING: SUNDAY, AUGUST 22ND AT 1:00PM AT JIM & JUDY THEISEN'S POT LUCK FOLLOWS! SEE YOU THERE!!

